
Autumn Term 2 National Curriculum Skills coverage Foundation Subjects  

2021-2022 
  

Autumn  EYFS  
 

Year 1 
 
What is it like in  
Africa? 

Year 2  
 
What is it like in 
Africa? 

 Year 3 
Our place in 
Europe? 
Anti-Bullying Week 
Christmas 

 
 

Year 4  
Our Place in 
Europe? 
Anti- Bullying Week 
Christmas 

Year 5 
Is our 
environment 
extreme? 

 
 
 

Year 6  
Is our 
environment 
extreme? 
 

 



Focus half 
term  
 

  

 Geography 

 
Place Knowledge 
I can explain where 
I live and tell 
someone my 
address. 
 
I can compare a 
small area of the 
UK with a small 
contrasting non EU 
country. 
 
Human and 
Physical 
I can explain some 
of the main things 
that are in hot and 
cold places 
I can explain how 
the weather 
changes 
throughout the 
year and name the 
seasons. 
 
Geographical skills 
I can use aerial 
photos to recognise 
basic human and 
physical features 
and use and 
construct a basic 
key.  
 
 

Geography 
Locational 
Knowledge 
 

I can name the 
continents of the 
world and locate 
them on a map. 
 
I can name the 
world oceans and 
locate them on a 
map. 
 

Place Knowledge 
I can describe a 
place outside 
Europe using 
geographical 
terminology. 
 
I can say what I like 
and do not like 
about a different 
place. 
Human and 
Physical 
I can describe some 
of the features of an 
island. 
 
I can describe the 
key features of a 
place  using words 
like beach, coast, 
forest, hill, 
mountain, ocean, 
valley. 

I can locate the 
world’s countries 
using maps. 
 
I can name and 
locate the capital 
cities of 
neighbouring 
European 
countries. 
 

I can recognise a 
region in the UK. 

 
I can recognise a 

region in a 
European country 

 
I can describe 
physical 
geography 
including climate 
zones, biomes, 
rivers, mountains, 
volcanoes and 
earthquakes. 
 
I can describe 
human geography 
including 
settlement, 
economic activity, 
trade, natural 
resources, food 
minerals and 
water. 
 

I can locate the 
topic of 
cancer/Capricorn, 
equator, northern 
and southern 
hemisphere. 
 
I can name and 
locate some of 
the main islands 
that surround the 
UK 
 
I can find at least 
six cities in the UK 
on a map 
 
I can plan a 
journey to a place 
in England. 
 
I can explain the 
difference 
between the 
British Isles, 
Great Britain and 
the UK 
 
I can explain why 
people may 
choose to live in 
one place rather 
than another. 
 
I can carry out 
research to 
discover features 

I can name and 
locate many of the 
world’s most 
famous rivers in an 
atlas. 
 
I can name and 
locate many of the 
world’s most 
famous 
mountainous 
regions in an atlas 
 
 
I can plan a journey 
to a place in 
another part of the 
world, taking 
account of distance 
and time. 
 
I can recognise and 
discuss features of 
a region within 
North and South 
America. 
 
I can recognise and 
discuss features of 
a region the UK 
and European 
country 
I can explain why 
people are 
attracted to live by 
rivers. 
I can describe and 
understand key 
aspects of physical 
and human 
features. 
 
I can explain why 
many cities are 
situated on or close 
to rivers. 
 
I can communicate 
geographical 

I can identify the 
position and 
significance of 
latitude, longitude, 
equator, 
northern/southern 
hemisphere, tropic 
of 
Cancer/Capricorn, 
Arctic and Antarctic 
circle, 
prime/Greenwich 
meridian and time 
zones. 
 
I can name the 
largest desert in the 
world and locate 
desert regions in an 
atlas. 
 
 
I can talk about 
different regions in 
the UK, Europe and 
North and South 
America. 
I can explain how a 
location fits into its 
wider geographical 
location with 
reference to human 
and economic 
features. 
 
 
I can describe and 
understand key 
aspects of: physical 
geography- climate 
zone, biomes, 
vegetation belts, 
rivers mountains, 
volcanoes, 
earthquakes and 
the water cycle. 
 



I can explain how 
jobs may be 
different in other 
locations. 
I can explain how an 
area has been spoilt 
or improved and 
give my reasons. 
 
I can use aerial 
photographs and 
plan perspectives to 
recognise 
landmarks and basic 
human and physical 
features; devise a 
simple map; and 
construct basic key 
symbols.  

I can observe, 
measure and 
record using 
sketch maps, 
plans, graphs and 
digital technology. 
 
I can start to use 
grid references on 
a map. 
 
I can use an atlas 
by using the index 
to find places. 

 
 
 
 
 

of villages, towns 
or cities. 
 
I can explain why 
people may be 
attracted to live 
in cities. 
 
I can observe, 
measure and 
record using 
sketch maps, 
plans, graphs and 
digital technology 
with increasing 
skill.  
 
I can use grid 
references on a 
map. 
 
I can use an atlas 
more confidently 
by using the 
index to find 
places. 
 
 

 

information in a 
variety of ways 
including through 
maps, diagrams, 
numerical and 
quantitative skills 
and writing at 
increasing length.  
I can understand 
that purpose, scale, 
symbols and style 
are related.  
 
I can use Ordnance 
Survey symbols 
and 6 figure grid 
references. 
 
I can use models 
and maps to 
discuss land shape 
and read and 
compare scales.  
 
 

I can describe and 
understand key 
aspects: 
Human geography- 
settlement, land 
use, economic 
activity, trade links, 
natural resources, 
energy, food and 
mineral use. 
I can communicate 
geographical 
information in a 
variety of ways 
including through 
maps, diagrams, 
numerical and 
quantitative skills 
and writing at 
increasing length. 
 
I can use fieldwork 
to observe, 
measure, record 
and present the 
human and physical 
features in the local 
area, using a range 
if methods including 
sketch maps, plans 
and graphs and 
digital technologies. 
 
I can use Ordnance 
Survey symbols 
and 4 and 6 figure 
grid references, 
symbols and key to 
build my knowledge 
of the UK and wider 
world. 



PE  GYMNASTICS 

 

LI-1 - Explore basic 
actions and develop 
coordination 
LI-2 - Understand 
how to use space 
and apparatus safely 
LI-3 - Link and repeat 
actions with help 
LI-4 - Know how to 
start and finish 
movement phases 
- Show basic control 
and coordination 
(moving & still) 
- Make their body 
tense, relaxed, 
stretched and curled  
- Find and use space 
safely with 
awareness of others 
- Choose, link, 
remember and 
repeat actions  
- Use words such as 
rolling, travelling, 
balancing and 
climbing 
- Describe what they 
do in movement 
phases 
 
- Perform longer 
movement phases 
with clear 
beginnings, middles 
and ends 
- Perform basic 
gymnastic actions 
with control 

GYMNASTICS 
 

- Choose and 
sequence basic 
actions with guidance 
- Perform movements 
with some control & 
coordination 
- Show a small range 
of body shapes and 
movement 
- Describe others 
sequences using 
actions and words 
 
- Plan and repeat 
simple sequences of 
actions 
- Perform the basic 
gymnastic actions 
with coordination, 
control and variety 
- Show contrasts in 
shape 
- Describe what they 
and others have 
done, describing why 
gymnastic actions 
have been performed 
well 
 
- Perform actions 
with control and 
fluency, responding 
in a more imaginative 
way 
- Plan longer 
sequences 
independently 
- Use a wider range of 
gymnastic agilities 
and actions 

Tag Rugby  

 Throw and catch 
with control when 
under pressure 
- Comment on 
successful passes 
and shots at goal 
- Move to find space 
when they do not 
have the ball (under 
guidance) 
- Keep score 
 
- Throw and catch 
the ball to keep 
possession and 
score 
- Say when a player 
has moved to help 
others and apply 
this 
- Be aware of space, 
use it to support or 
create problems 
 
- Decide quickly 
where and when to 
pass the ball 
- Play a wider range 
of games and use a 
variety of skills well 
- Play effectively 
with speed and 
precision 
- Vary tactics and 
adapt skills to the 
situation in a game 
- Lead a small group 
for warm up 
activities 

Tag Rugby  

- Throw and catch 
with control when 
under pressure 
- Comment on 
successful passes 
and shots at goal 
- Move to find 
space when they 
do not have the 
ball (under 
guidance) 
- Keep score 
 
- Throw and catch 
the ball to keep 
possession and 
score 
- Say when a player 
has moved to help 
others and apply 
this 
- Be aware of 
space, use it to 
support team-
mates or create 
 
- Decide quickly 
where and when to 
pass the ball 
showing awareness 
of what is going on 
around them 
- Play a wider 
range of games and 
use a variety of 
skills well 
- Vary tactics and 
adapt skills to the 
situation in a game  
- Play effectively 
with speed and 

Tennis 
 
Perform small 
range of basic 
shots on both sides 
of the body 
- Apply some of the 
basic tactics 
- Play games with 
some help 
- Recognise when 
they and others are 
playing well 
 
- Use forehand, 
backhand and 
overhand shots 
with increasing 
confidence 
- Use a volley in 
games 
- Pick out what they 
and others do well 
and suggest ideas 
for practice 
- Understand the 
need for tactics, 
and use some 
effectively 
 
- Play the full game 
of short tennis 
- Start a game or 
point with a serve 
- Identify strengths 
and weaknesses in 
their and others 
play 
- Use a range of 
shots in games with 
consistency and 
accuracy 
- Choose and use 
appropriate tactics 
- Suggest practices 
that will lead to 
improvement 
 

Tennis 
 
Perform small 
range of basic shots 
on both sides of the 
body 
- Apply some of the 
tactics 
- Play games with 
some help 
- Recognise when 
they and others are 
playing well and 
why 
 
- Use forehand, 
backhand and 
overhand shots well 
in games 
- Use a volley in 
games 
- Use the skills 
learnt with 
competence and 
consistency 
- Choose tactics 
and use them 
effectively 
 
- Play the full game 
of short tennis and 
keep score 
- Start a game or 
point with a serve of 
their choice 
- Identify strengths 
and weaknesses in 
their and others 
play 
- Use a range of 
shots in games with 
consistency and 
accuracy 
- Choose and use 
appropriate tactics 
effectively 
- Suggest practices 
that will lead to 
improvement 



- Describe own and 
others movements, 
balances, body 
shapes using 
appropriate 
language  
- Repeat sequences 
accurately and 
consistently 

confidently on the 
floor and apparatus 
- Describe 
performances clearly, 
recognising what is 
good 

precision in small 
and larger teams 

 

Science   EVERYDAY 
MATERIALS 
 
I can identify and 
compare the suitability 
of a variety of everyday 
materials, including 
wood, metal, plastic, 
glass, brick, rock, paper 
and cardboard for 
particular uses. (y2)
  
I can find out how the 
shapes of solid objects 
made from some 
materials can be 
changed by squashing, 
bending, twisting and 
stretching. (y2) 
I can distinguish 
between an object and 
the material from 
which it is made. (y1) 
I can identify and name 
a variety of everyday 
materials, including 
wood, plastic, glass, 
metal, water, and rock. 
(y1)  
I can describe the 
simple physical 
properties of a variety 
of everyday materials. 
(y1)  

EVERYDAY 
MATERIALS  
 
I can identify and 
compare the suitability 
of a variety of everyday 
materials, including 
wood, metal, plastic, 
glass, brick, rock, paper 
and cardboard for 
particular uses. (y2)
  
I can find out how the 
shapes of solid objects 
made from some 
materials can be 
changed by squashing, 
bending, twisting and 
stretching. (y2) 
I can distinguish 
between an object and 
the material from which 
it is made. (y1)  
I can identify and name 
a variety of everyday 
materials, including 
wood, plastic, glass, 
metal, water, and rock. 
(y1)  
I can describe the 
simple physical 
properties of a variety 
of everyday materials. 
(y1)  

States of Matter 
Pupils should explore a 
variety of everyday 
materials and develop 
simple descriptions of the 
states of matter (solids hold 
their shape; liquids form a 
pool not a pile; gases 
escape from an unsealed  
container). Pupils should 
observe water as a solid, a 
liquid and a gas and should 
note the changes to water 
when it is heated or cooled. 
Note:Teachers should avoid 
using materials where 
heating is  
associated with chemical 
change, for example, 
through baking or burning. 
Pupils might work 
scientifically by: grouping 
and classifying a variety of 
different materials; 
exploring the effect of 
temperature on substances 
such as chocolate, butter, 
cream (for example, to 
make food  
such as chocolate crispy 
cakes and ice-cream for a 
party). They could research 
the temperature at which 
materials change state, for 
example, when iron melts 
or when oxygen condenses 
into a liquid.  
They might observe and 
record evaporation over a 
period of time, for example, 
a puddle in the playground 
or washing on a line, and 
investigate the effect of 

States of Matter 
Pupils should explore a 
variety of everyday 
materials and develop 
simple descriptions of the 
states of matter (solids 
hold their shape; liquids 
form a pool not a pile; 
gases escape from an 
unsealed  
container). Pupils should 
observe water as a solid, a 
liquid and a gas and should 
note the changes to water 
when it is heated or 
cooled. Note:Teachers 
should avoid using 
materials where heating is  
associated with chemical 
change, for example, 
through baking or burning. 
Pupils might work 
scientifically by: grouping 
and classifying a variety of 
different materials; 
exploring the effect of 
temperature on substances 
such as chocolate, butter, 
cream (for example, to 
make food  
such as chocolate crispy 
cakes and ice-cream for a 
party). They could research 
the temperature at which 
materials change state, for 
example, when iron melts 
or when oxygen condenses 
into a liquid.  
They might observe and 
record evaporation over a 
period of time, for 
example, a puddle in the 
playground or washing on 
a line, and investigate the 

 
Properties of and 
changes to 
materials 
 
To take accurate 
and precise 
measurements 
using a range of 
equipment.  
To repeat and 
refine 
measurement 
collections. 
To record results in 
increasingly 
complex diagrams, 
keys, tables, bar 
charts scatter 
diagrams, line 
graphs and pie 
charts.  
To use variable, 
control, fair test 
hypothesis and 
evaluation.  
 
Use bank of 
technical / scientific 
language. 
Investigate 
relationships.  
Think of own 
questions  
Classify  

Properties of and 
changes to 
materials 

To take accurate 
and precise 
measurements 
using a range of 
equipment.  

To repeat and 
refine measurement 
collections. 

To record results in 
increasingly 
complex diagrams, 
keys, tables, bar 
charts scatter 
diagrams, line 
graphs and pie 
charts.  

To use variable, 
control, fair test 
hypothesis and 
evaluation.  

Embedded 
scientific/ technical 
vocabulary.  

Create questions to 
investigate.  



I can compare and 
group together a 
variety of everyday 
materials on the basis 
of their simple physical 
properties. (y1) 
 
SEASONAL 
CHANGE 
I can observe changes 
across the four 
seasons. (y1)  
I can observe and 
describe weather 
associated with the 
seasons and how day 
length varies. (y1) 

I can compare and 
group together a variety 
of everyday materials 
on the basis of their 
simple physical 
properties. (y1) 
 
SEASONAL CHANGE 
 
I can observe changes 
across the four seasons. 
(y1)  
I can observe and 
describe weather 
associated with the 
seasons and how day 
length varies. (y1) 

temperature on washing 
drying or snowmen  
melting. 
Sound - Yr. 4 - Notes and 
guidance (non-statutory) 

effect of temperature on 
washing drying or 
snowmen  
melting. 
Sound - Yr. 4 - Notes and 
guidance (non-statutory) 

Test own 
hypothesis with 
prompts  
Choose own 
equipment   
 
Pupils should build 
a more systematic 
understanding of 
materials by 
exploring and 
comparing the 
properties of a 
broad range of 
materials, including 
relating these to 
what they learnt 
about magnetism in 
year 3 and about 
electricity in year 4. 
They  
should explore 
reversible changes, 
including, 
evaporating, 
filtering, sieving, 
melting and 
dissolving, 
recognising that 
melting and 
dissolving are 
different processes. 
Pupils should 
explore changes 
that are difficult to 
reverse, for 
example, burning, 
rusting  
and other 
reactions, for 
example, vinegar 
with bicarbonate of 
soda. They should 
find out about how 
chemists create 
new materials, for 
example, Spencer 
Silver, who 
invented the glue 

Use comparatives 

Justify ideas and 
clarify  

Plan fair tests into 
experiments  

Chose own 
equipment  to 
measure with 
accuracy    

 

Pupils should build 
a more systematic 
understanding of 
materials by 
exploring and 
comparing the 
properties of a 
broad range of 
materials, including 
relating these to 
what they learnt 
about magnetism in 
year 3 and about 
electricity in year 4. 
They  

should explore 
reversible changes, 
including, 
evaporating, 
filtering, sieving, 
melting and 
dissolving, 
recognising that 
melting and 
dissolving are 
different processes. 
Pupils should 
explore changes 
that are difficult to 
reverse, for 



for sticky notes or 
Ruth Benerito, who 
invented wrinkle-
free cotton.  
Note:Pupils are not 
required to make 
quantitative 
measurements 
about conductivity 
and insulation at 
this stage. It is 
sufficient for them 
to observe that 
some conductors 
will produce a 
brighter bulb in a 
circuit than others 
and that some 
materials will  
feel hotter than 
others when a heat 
source is placed 
against them. 
Safety guidelines 
should be followed 
when burning 
materials. 
Pupils might work 
scientifically by: 
carrying out tests to 
answer questions, 
for example, ‘Which 
materials would be 
the most effective 
for making a warm 
jacket, for wrapping 
ice cream to stop it 
melting, or for 
making blackout 
curtains?’ They 
might  
compare materials 
in order to make a 
switch in a circuit. 
They could observe 
and compare the 
changes that take 
place, for example, 
when burning 

example, burning, 
rusting  

and other reactions, 
for example, 
vinegar with 
bicarbonate of 
soda. They should 
find out about how 
chemists create 
new materials, for 
example, Spencer 
Silver, who invented 
the glue for sticky 
notes or Ruth 
Benerito, who 
invented wrinkle-
free cotton.  

Note:Pupils are not 
required to make 
quantitative 
measurements 
about conductivity 
and insulation at 
this stage. It is 
sufficient for them 
to observe that 
some conductors 
will produce a 
brighter bulb in a 
circuit than others 
and that some 
materials will  

feel hotter than 
others when a heat 
source is placed 
against them. 
Safety guidelines 
should be followed 
when burning 
materials. 

Pupils might work 
scientifically by: 
carrying out tests to 
answer questions, 



different materials 
or baking bread or 
cakes. They might 
research and 
discuss how 
chemical changes  
have an impact on 
our lives, for 
example, cooking, 
and discuss the 
creative use of new 
materials such as 
polymers, super-
sticky and super-
thin materials 
 

for example, ‘Which 
materials would be 
the most effective 
for making a warm 
jacket, for wrapping 
ice cream to stop it 
melting, or for 
making blackout 
curtains?’ They 
might  

compare materials 
in order to make a 
switch in a circuit. 
They could observe 
and compare the 
changes that take 
place, for example, 
when burning 
different materials 
or baking bread or 
cakes. They might 
research and 
discuss how 
chemical changes  

have an impact on 
our lives, for 
example, cooking, 
and discuss the 
creative use of new 
materials such as 
polymers, super-
sticky and super-
thin materials 

 

Art   Printing / Patterns 

Christmas Cards / 

Calendars  

 

Mix paint to make 
some secondary 
colours 
 

Printing / Patterns 
Christmas Cards / 
Calendars 
 

Mix paint to create all 
secondary colours 
 
Create a simple 
repeating pattern by 

European Folk Art  
Combine digital 
images with other 
media/own 
work/other artists 
 
Compare work of 
different artists 

European Folk Art 
 

Integrate digital 
images into art 
 
 

Experiment with 
styles used by other 
artists 

Create an accurate 
print design using a 
criteria 
 
Create a project for 
Christmas 
 

Over-print to create 
different patterns 
and evaluate the 
outcome 
 
 
Create a project for 
Christmas 



Create a simple 
repeating pattern 
 
 
Use IT to create a 
picture 

pressing, rolling, 
rubbing and stamping 
 
Create different 
effects with IT paint 
package 

PHSE        

ICT  Digital Literacy / 
Digital Art 
 
I can use technology 
safely 
I can keep personal 
information private 
 
I can use IT to create 
a picture 

Digital Literacy / 
Digital Art 
 
I use technology 
respectfully 
I know where to go for 
help if i am concerned  
I know how 
technology is used 
inside and outside 
school 
 
I can use IT to create 
a picture 

Power Point and 
Publisher skills , 
Research skills  
can use a range of 
software for similar 
purposes. 
I can collect 
information  
I can design and 
create content.  
I can present 
information  
I can search for 
information on the 
web in different 
ways.  
I can manipulate 
and improve digital 
images. 

Power Point and 
Publisher skills , 
Research skills  
I can select and use 
software to 
accomplish given 
goals  
I can present and 
collect data. 
 

Coding 
 
I can understand 
sequence selection 
and repetition in 
programs. 
I can understand 
sequence, 
selection and 
repetition and how 
it can help the 
program run more 
effectively. 
I can work with 
various forms of 
input and output. 
 
 
I understanding 
what creating and 
debugging is. 
I can design and 
create a new 
scratch program. 
I can create a 
program that 
carries out a 
specific task. 
I can debug a 
program and 
correct errors. 
 

Coding 

I can understand 

sequence selection 

and repetition in 

programs. 

I can understand 

sequence, selection 

and repetition and 

how it can help the 

program run more 

effectively. 

I can work with 

various forms of 

input and output. 

I understand what 

an algorithm is. 

I can begin to 

detect errors in 

algorithms. 

I can create an 

algorithm for a task. 

I can detect and 

correct errors in 

algorithms and 

programs. 



Music   Bamboo Tamboo Bamboo Tamboo Ukuleles 

Learn how to strum 

and pick 

 

Learn different parts 

of a ukulele 

 

Follow instructions 

on how and when to 

play 

 

Play rhythms to a 

given pulse, using 

minims, crotchets 

and quavers 

 

Improvise with an 

awareness of 

rhythm 

 

Learn how to play 3 

chords on the 

ukulele 

 

Perform with control 

and awareness of 

what others in the 

group are playing 

 

 

Ukuleles 

Learn how to strum 

and pick 

 

Learn different parts 

of a ukulele 

Follow instructions 

on how and when to 

play 

 

Play rhythms to a 

given pulse, using 

minims, crotchets 

and quavers 

 

Improvise with an 

awareness of 

rhythm 

 

Learn how to play 3 

chords on the 

ukulele 

 

Perform with control 

and awareness of 

what others in the 

group are playing 

African songs and 

Soundscapes - 

Rainforests 

To sing using 

notation as a 

support. 

To use Kodaly 

hand signals to aid 

pitch. 

To perform an 

independent part, 

keeping to a steady 

beat. 

To play 

accompaniments 

with control and 

accuracy. 

 

Compose 4 bars of 

music using up to 5 

notes with an 

understanding of 

note value, time 

signature and 

melody. 

To perform with 

control, dynamics 

and awareness of 

others. 

Discuss ways to 

improve a 

composition. 

African songs and 

Soundscapes - 

Rainforests 

To sing using 
notation as a 
support. 

To use Kodaly hand 
signals to aid pitch. 

To perform an 

independent part, 

keeping to a steady 

beat. 

To play 

accompaniments 

with control and 

accuracy. 

 

Compose 4 bars of 

music using up to 5 

notes with an 

understanding of 

note value, time 

signature and 

melody. 

To perform with 

control, dynamics 

and awareness of 

others. 

Discuss ways to 

improve a 

composition. 

        



Visit / 
Enrichme
nt 
activities.   

 Water Aid visitor Water Aid visitor European Christmas 
Crafts afternoon  

European 
Christmas Crafts 
afternoon 

  

 


